
TOWN OF OAKFIELD 

REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 

FEBRUARY 11, 2025 

ROLL 
CALL:  Deputy Supervisor Wolcott 
  Councilperson Glor 
 
OTHERS 
PRESENT: Town Clerk Haacke 
  Deputy Town Clerk Baubie 
  Superintendent of Highways Schultz 
  Deputy Superintendent of Highways Muntz 
  CEO/ZEO Mikolajczyk 
  Dusty Reding, Resident 
  Andrew Anderson, OALL 
  Aaron Burns, OALL 
 
Deputy Supervisor Wolcott called the meeting to order at 6:30; followed by the Pledge to the Flag.  
 
AS THERE ISN’T A QUARUM ANY BUSINESS THAT REQUIRES VOTING WILL BE TABLED UNTIL 
THE MARCH 11, 2025, MEETING.  
 
ANDREW ANDERSON AND AARON BURNS, OAKFIELD ALABAMA LITTLE LEAGUE 
 Thanked the board for what the town allows and for what they do in the park 
 OALL seems to be a lack of transparency  
 Mostly a travel program through GLOW 
 Games Monday-Thursday evenings, T-Ball on Saturdays 10:00-noon 
 Water issues by batting cages and girls’ softball field—would like to help remedy 
 
CEO/ZEO 
Mr. Mikolajczyk’s report is available for review during regular business hours.  
 
SUPERINTENDENT OF HIGHWAYS 
 

ROADWORK UPDATE 
Keeping roads treated and plowed 
Sick of wind 

 
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS: 

  Had an issue with FOB readers, all corrected 
Replaced a camera at back of building 

 
CEMETERIES:  
1 cremation 

 
 



PARKS: 
                N/A 
 

EQUIPMENT UPDATE:  
Plow trucks are running fine 

 
MISCELLANEOUS: 
N/A 

 
TOWN CLERK 
Abstract 2-2025: The following were paid under pre-paid guidelines to avoid penalties. 
 
  General Fund  3372-3406  $364,112.07 
  Part Town B  381-383  $     2,772.70 
  Highway DA  1180-1197  $     9,672.68 
  Highway DB  460-461  $     5,059.11 
  Special Districts 239   $  61,303.50 
  Water Districts  66-68   $115,837.30 
 
SUPERVISOR 
The Supervisor’s report was reviewed.  
 
A brief discussion took place clarifying a few items on Resolution 9-2025 Proposed Local Law 
Allowing Appointed Positions to Filled Outside the Town of Oakfield.   
 Review of appointed positions 
 Clarification of who currently holds positions and what must be appointed from within 
 
Deputy Supervisor Wolcott stated that he had a meeting with US Gypsum and reviewed future 
issues.   
 
Adjournment:  7:24 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Melissa M. Haacke,  
Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 


